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	Dear Sir

	Leading health and safety at work:  Actions and good practice for board members


Please find enclosed the University and College Union’s response to the above draft guidance on directors' responsibilities on health and safety at work.
Yours faithfully
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Roger Kline
National Head of Equality and Employment Rights
Enc: 
UCU Response to the draft
	Consultation
	Leading Health & Safety at Work: Actions and good practice for board members  

	Response on the draft guidance
	University and College Union


Introduction

UCU is disappointed that the HSC has been unable to bring forward recommendations for a regulatory standard in respect of the boards of organisations, and particularly in respect of a requirement for boards to formally appoint a member to be responsible for occupational health, safety and welfare within the organisation.

UCU believes that exhortation and guidance will not of itself result in vastly improved performances at board level. We believe that the integration of occupational health, safety and welfare into mainstream considerations is crucial to achieve performance improvements.  Our contention is that, while guidance may have its uses in helping to support compliance with a set of regulatory standards, on its own it is insufficient to achieve the desired objectives of performance improvements. UCU believes that without a statutory duty on organisations, then guidance has the potential of being ignored.
Specific issues

We welcome the fact that the IOD has taken the lead in preparing this guidance for directors; this demonstrates a commitment to improved health safety and welfare performance; we welcome this development, but remain cautious about its potential impact.  

It is positive to see some emphasis given to the scale of the problem in the box on Page 1, but we believe the reality is much worse than official figures reveal; for instance, no reference is made to the 2000 people who die of mesothelioma caused by asbestos exposure each year or to the scale of other asbestos-related diseases and deaths, nor to the 1000+ estimated annual road deaths that are work related in some respect.

The language used is more or less appropriate for the intended audience; it is mostly jargon-free, but sometimes offers directors the option to do nothing – for example under “Planning the direction…” it says that some boards find it useful to nominate a member as a H&S ‘champion’, and goes on to say that the presence of a H&S director can send a strong signal that H&S is being taken seriously – we believe this is a wasted opportunity and should be much stronger and insist on boards making appointments that carry executive responsibility, if only to meet the recommendations of the Turnbull guidance on corporate governance referred to in the box on Page 3.  This is another instance of the need for statutory regulation.

As a statement of good practice it shows some improvements on the previous guidance (incorrectly in our view called a code of practice) to directors and organisations.  For example, it gives some emphasis on the liability of an individual director or board members, and lists possible penalties, but does not state the fairly comfortable assumption that the imposition of penalties on individual directors remain relatively rare, and that where directors are convicted, it is more likely to be those in small organisations where responsibility is more easily identified.

We believe that there is still insufficient emphasis given to worker involvement – our experience in the FE and HE sectors is that too often employers only give lip-service to involvement and consultation even though there are long-established statutory duties on employers.  Our further experience is that there are employers in the sectors who deliberately ignore or flout their statutory duties to consult with employees and their representative organisations.  That is why we contend that even with statutory regulation, there needs to be effective enforcement if it is not to be ignored by duty holders.
There is a key role for workers and their representative organisations to participate as partners at all levels and in all aspects of workplace health, safety and welfare.  In the planning, delivery, monitoring and reviewing of the organisations health and safety performance, workers and their representatives have a central role to play – this role needs to be given considerably more emphasis and encouragement under each of these headings in our view.

The list of key resources could usefully have included HSG 65 – Successful Health & Safety Management, and some guidance to the 1999 Management of Health & Safety at Work Regulations.

Conclusion

Overall, our view remains that the appropriate role for guidance is to support a formal regulatory approach and should encourage compliance at a level above the minimum set down in regulations.  Without a formal regulatory approach complemented by guidance, there will remain serious limitations on the extent to which some directors comply with their duties.
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